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If your poultry premises is located in a Control Area: 
When Highly Pathogenic Avian Influenza (HPAI) is diagnosed in a Wisconsin flock, a Control Area is established 
within a 10 km area around the infected premises, restricting movement on or off any premises with poultry. 
Premises with poultry within a Control Area are placed under quarantine. You may not move domestic birds 
or poultry products on or off your premises until notified that the Control Area has been released by the 
State Veterinarian. Registered poultry premises (to register, follow the ‘Premises Registration’ link below) will 
receive written notification and further information. If the map indicates your poultry premises is within 10 km 
of an infected premises, but you did not receive a quarantine order by mail, please contact the Division of 
Animal Health at 608-224-4872.   
 
All poultry producers in the Control Area must comply with stringent biosecurity and permitting protocols. For 
movement permits from quarantined premises in Control Areas, email DATCPAnimalImports@wi.gov or call 
(608) 224-4874.  
 
If your poultry premises is located in a Surveillance Zone: 
When HPAI is diagnosed in a Wisconsin flock, all registered poultry premises (to register, follow the ‘Premises 
Registration’ link below) located within 10-20 km of the infected premises will receive a survey from the 
Division of Animal Health at DATCP. The area between 10-20 km from an infected premises is termed the 
Surveillance Zone. While premises with poultry in a Surveillance Zone are not placed under quarantine, it is 
strongly recommended that movement of domestic birds be limited to only essential movements as the virus 
is likely circulating in wild bird populations in your area. If the map indicates your poultry premises is located 
between 10-20 km of an infected premises, but you did not receive a survey by email or mail, please contact 
the Division of Animal Health at 608-224-4872.   
 
All Wisconsin Poultry Premises: 
While HPAI is highly contagious among domestic poultry, there are no apparent risks to human health from 
domestic poultry or domestic poultry products at this time. All Wisconsin poultry farms are encouraged to 
protect their flock by practicing proper biosecurity. Be sure to monitor flocks for any changes in behavior and 
call 608-224-4872 to report any birds that may appear sick or that have recently died. 
 
Premises Registration: 
Premises registration is required for any location in Wisconsin where livestock, including poultry, are kept. 
Premises registration ensures poultry owners receive the most current email alerts about diseases of concern, 
such as HPAI, from the Department of Agriculture Trade and Consumer Protection’s Division of Animal Health. 
To register your premises, or to ensure your contact information is up-to-date, please contact the Wisconsin 
Livestock Identification Consortium (WLIC) at www.wiid.org/premises-registration-renewal or call 1-888-808-
1910. 
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